

MINUTES OF MEETING OF KEMNAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 29TH OCTOBER 1987

Present: Mr Bailey, Mrs Shrago, Mrs Milton, Mr Cumming, Mr Downie, Mr Christie, Mr Pashley, Mr Murray, Mr Wainman, Mr Moir, Mr Evans, Mrs Fooks-Bale

Apologies: Cllr Wainman, Mr Stephen, Miss Christie, Cllr McLean

Attending: Mr B Sutherland (member of the public), Mrs Cobb (Press)

1. The Chairman welcomed everyone and apologised for not being at the previous meeting. He particularly welcomed Mr Wainman and hoped that he was progressing well after his accident.
2. The apologies were read. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read. Proposed adoption: Mr Wainman, Seconded Mrs Milton. In favour 7. The Chairman complimented Mrs Fooks-Bale on the Minutes and she is to receive £4 for taking same.
3. Matters arising:-
 - (a) The Fire Hydrant in Victoria Terrace. Mr Downie said that this had now been repaired and the road is now at the correct level.
 - (b) The Bus Shelter in Aquithie Road. This to be left until Cllr McLean is present. AGENDA ITEM next meeting.
4. Unfinished Business:-
 - (a) Bulb Planting. Mrs Shrago told the meeting that three sacks of bulbs donated by Gordon District Council had been planted with the assistance of Mr Cumming and Mr George McFarlane and Mr Bill Gordon of the Gardening Club. Mr Murray to draft a note of thanks for our page in the Newsletter, thanking the Gardening Club for their assistance, and particularly Mr McFarlane and Mr Gordon. In the February or March Newsletter a plea to residents not to pick the bulbs is to be printed.
5. The correspondence received by the Secretary was read.
6. New Business. The Chairman mentioned the fact that the Community Council was now down to 14 members. He suggested that Mr Bert Sutherland be co-opted on to the Community Council until the next election in March, as he had been a stalwart of the Council for many years. Proposed: Mr N Moir, Seconded Mrs Milton. Unanimous. The Chairman asked that everyone seriously considered standing for the next Community Council and he expressed the wish that there would be more people standing than the number of seats available. AGENDA ITEM FOR JANUARY MEETING.
7. District News. None.
8. Regional News. None.
9. Planning Applications. Seven in all. Nothing contentious. The Chairman mentioned Mr Gilbert's application at Upper Glenhead for demolition of existing house and erection of a new house, and explained the grounds on which the Office Bearers discussed the matter during the holidays and supported the application, which has been deferred by the Planning Authority.
10. A.O.C.B. (a) The Treasurer said that we would probably have a balance in the region of £171.05 for the year and it would be in order to spend between £100 and £120 of this. Various suggestions were put forward and it was decided to defer to next meeting so that everyone could have further thoughts on the matter. AGENDA ITEM NEXT MEETING.
 - (b) Mr Sutherland said he would like to see an improvement in the street lighting along Station Road between Littlewood Court and Lawrence's filling station. AGENDA ITEM FOR NEXT MEETING. Cllr McLean to investigate.
11. The next meeting will be on Thursday 26th November 1987. There being no further business to discuss the meeting ended at 8.15 p.m.

Proposed adoption:

Seconded:

Signed: